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UTHORIZATION OF THE U.S. COMl\llSSION 
ON CIVIL RIGHTS 

THURSDAY, JUNE 16, 1994 

U.S. SENATE, 
SUBCOMMITTEE ON THE CONSTITUTION, 

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY,
Washington, DC. 

e subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 11:05 a.m., in room 
226, Dirksen Senate Office Building, Hon. Paul Simon (chair­
of the subcommittee), presiding.· 
esent: Senator .Brown. 

ENING STATEMENT OF HON. PAUL SIMON, A U.S. SENATOR 
FROM THE STATE OF ILLINOIS 

nator SIMON. The subcommittee hearing will come to order. 
are considering the reauthorization of the Commission on Civil 

• ts, a commission that has had its ups and downs. It was for 
y years a real leader in the field of civil rights, and then it had 

•. e down years, and my feeling is that the immediate past chair 
·d it up again, and that the new chairperson, Dr. Mary Berry, 

•m I have known 20 years or s.o, is going to provide the kind 
aderahip that we need. 
e are also El!f3ed to have Commissioner Carl Anderson here 

, and I t without any further ado, I will call on you, 
am chair, before Commissioner Anderson, if that sounds all 
t. 
s. BERRY. Fine. 
nator SIMON, All right. 

L CONS~STING OF MARY FRANCES BERRY, CHAIR­
RSON, U.S. COMMISSION ·ON CIVIL RIGHTS; AND CARL A. 

ERSON, COMMISSIONER, u.s; COMMISSION ON CIVIL 
'GHTS 

STATEMENT OF MARY FRANCES BERRY 
. BERRY. Thank you, very much, Mr. Chairman, for inviting us 
stify in support of the reauthorization of the U.S. Commission 
ivil Rights. I have a P.repared statement. 

: ator SIMON. We will enter your prepared statement in the 
•rd and I think these kind of meetings are best when we are 
rmal--

. BERRY. Right . 
. nator SIMON. And do not go through prepared statements. 

(1) 
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Ms. BERRY. I have no intention of reading my statement. I jus
wanted to say, first of all, that while I'm sitting here representin
the whole Commission, yo1:1 know, of course, that the Commissio 
is independent of the administration, and that my views probabl 
never reflect the views of any particular administration. They ma 
be PY accident. Secondly, that tp.e- • 

Senator SIMON. You do not expect me to disagree with you o 
that, do you? . 

Ms. BERRY. No, 
Senator SIMON, All right.
Ms. BERRY. The Commission is a diverse group of people.

have got eight people on the Commission, and Commissioner Ari 
derson is here today and is one of them, but we have a number 
other di$tinguished members including a former Supreme Co -
Justice from California, Commissioner Reynoso, Arthur Fletche 
who is the immediate past cha.irman, who is a distinguished perso
in his own right, and all together we have got four people who we . 
appointed by President Bush. We have one appointee of Sena ' 
Dole over on the Senate side, and Commissioner Anderson, a 
pointed by the minority leader on the House side, and myself, a 
pointed by the majority on the House side, and then designa • 
chair by President Clinton. ·. 

I only mention that, Mr. Chairman, because I appreciate my co 
league, Mr. Anderson, being present this morning, but some of • 
other Commissioners indicated to me ·that they would have ap_p • 
ciated an invitation to testify too, and I told them that all of th_ 
could not come to testify, • •• 

Senator SIMON, Unfortunately.
Ms. BERRY. And that you might hear from them on another oc 

sion. All right. What I wanted to say to you is that the Commiss . 
on Civil Rights is asking for a 6. year reauthorization. Why are : 
asking for that? It is because we continue to play a role and h •• 
in the past even under some difficult circumstances and hope·
play a more significant role in helping the country to create eq
ity of opportunity for all people in this country without regard' 
race, color religion, sex, national ori_gin, age and disability.
other words., we have not overcome the obstacles to the kind 
equiµity ana. justice that we would like to see ·under our constf 
tiona:l Government. 

To that end, the Commission does, of course, studies and rep
and hearings, and we have 51 State advisory committees. We . 
itor Federal enforcement, and we study issues and problems. 
get also about 4,000 complaints a year from individuals that 
send to us just as the;y complain to their Senators and Mem • 
of Congress about incidents, and we give those complaints to 
agencies to follow up to see how they are disposed of. We could'. 
a better job of that when we have more resources, but we do .; 
that we get about 4,000 complaints a year from people about 
crimination. • 

We have a number of accomplishments in 1992 and 1998 w . 
are listed in the testimony submitted for the record. All I will • 
to you is that there is evidence that the Commission's work 
had impact. For example, some State advisory committee re 
have lea to legislative changes in some of the States, and th 
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:detailed in the record. So that we know that the people out there 
:Who are serving as volunteers on the State advisory committees 

-. ave been helpful.
•· Since 1992, the major Commission emphasis has been on racial 
~'.and ethnic tensions in America's communities. We call it poverty, 
~ equality and discrimination, and we have been having hearings
.around the country, had one in Chicago, started out here in Mount 
•Pleasant here in the District of Columbia after the riots that took 
,i,lace up there. We have had a hearing in Los Angeles and we will 
:'have a hearing in September in New Yo.rk, and then after that one 

Miami, and in the Mississippi delta. 
r What we are trying to do is figl,ll'e out why these growing ten­

•ons, which there is evidence of the tensions in reports from the 
•ustice Department, from the hate crime statistics, from the com­

unity relations service reports, and an abundance of evidence, 
edia accounts and the like of growing tensions in our country, of 
lls, and the question is what is causing all of this. And we are 
t just interested only in shocking episodes that we might read in 
e paper that something happened or see it on TV, but the day­
day actions that affect people. 

~ And we have a notion that discrimination, invidious discrimina­
on, is related to the poverty and the inequality that we see in 

y of our urban and rural areas around the country. So we are 
• g with the cities. The other thing that we are doing is mon­

ring the Federal Government. I have for years wanted the Com­
• sion to place a greater emphasis on monitoring. We have a cou­

.e of reports this year that will be coming out, one on the Fair 
ousing Amendments. In 1988, President Reagan said he wanted 
;fair housing law that had teeth. Well, on,e was finally passed, and 
is su:i;>posed to have teeth, and we have been looking to see how 

'· is be;mg enforced and are we really doing something to ~et rid 
America's apartheid and to provide opportunity for the disabled 
d for p.eople of color, and for people who have children who are 
king, seeking a fair housing opportunity?

And on Title VI of the Civil Rights act, the Civil Rights Commis­
·•on has not done a report on title VI in years. So we have one now. 

we can look to see what those who receive Federal fmancial as­
tance, what they are doing in the way of avoiding race discrimi­
tion and discrimination on the basis of national origin. In the fu­
. e, enforcement, monitoring enforcement will be a big emphasis. 
me people ask me why?

•' I will tell you why. The reason is that I think that people who 
ork hard everyday and who take care of their families and who 

everything that you would require productive individuals to do 
• ght not to see their opportunity to work or to buy a house or to 

t the kind of educational opportunity that they want affected by 
. crimination on the basis of race or disability or sex or national 

gin, and that is happening all over of this country. It has been 
umented, and I think that if we want to reduce alienation and 

• e peoP,le seek opportunity, that that is a major task before us, 
• d we will be putting our emphasis there. 
• I will be pleased to answer any questions that you might have,
• . Chairman, and thank you. 
Senator SIMON. And I thank you. 
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[The prepared st11tement of Mary Francis Berry and related 
terials follow~] . 

STATEMENT OF 

THE HONORABLE MARY FRANCES BERRY: CHAIRPERSON 

U.S. COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS 

BEFORE THE SUBCOMMITTEE ON THE CONSTITUTION 

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY 

U.S. SENATE 

June 16, 1994 . ·.: 

Mr. Chairman and members of the Subcommittee, I am pleo~ed to testify ·, 
today in support of the reauthorization of the U.S. Commission on Civil RI : 

As the Chairperson of the Commission, I sit before you representing the 
Commission as a whole. Because of the Commission's independent stat 
should note that my remarks ·do not. necessarily- reflect the views of.the 
Administration. My colleagues on the Commisslon have a -diverse range 
backgrounds, views and talents. The other Individuals who comprise the 
member policymaking body of the Commission ore: Vice Chairperson Cl'\.lij 
Reynoso, Professor of Law at the UCLA Law School; Corl A. -And~rson, Vice·, 
President for Public Polley with the Knights of Columbus and Deon, North 
American Campus of the Pontifical John Paul ll Institute for Studies on 
and Family; Arthur A. Fletcher. Distinguished Professor of Bllslness. Admlnis!. . 
and Director of the lntemat10nal lnstlMe for Corporate Social Policy at the· 
University of Denver; Robert P. George, Ass.oclote Professor of Politics at 
Princeton University; Constance Homer, Guest Scholar In Governmental 
Brookings Institution; Russell G, Redenbaugh, Partner and Director of C 
Bieler, Inc., and Chairman and CEO of Action Technologies. Inc.; and C 
Pel Wong, ~ecretary, United Way of New York City. 

Each'member of the Commission hos his or her own viewpoint on the civl ,· 
rights Issues that we address; however, we shore the common goal of •• 
the Commission's legislative mandate to the best of our ability. The •• 
Commission has voted to recommend that the existing authorizatibn st 
the Commission be extended for a six-year term. • 

The Commission on Civil Rights is vital to sustaining progress toward true 
equ,oltty of opportunity In our notion. As on Independent. bipartisan o 
the Commission Is mandated to conduct focffindlng and to report on _ 
discrimination and denials of equal protection of the law on the basis or 
color, religion, sex, national origin. age and disability; we monitor and 
the effectiveness of Federal civil rights enforcement efforts; and we su 
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• 51 St~te ~dvisory Committees. In carrying out this mandate,-we conduct 
°' he~nngs. IssuE: repor1s to !he President and the Congress, and serve as o 
-, national clearinghouse for information on civil rights. The Commission is 

expected to make recommendations to all Federal agencies on ways to make 
• their civil rights policies and procedures more effective. 

0 

~ let me review the accomplishments of the Commission over 1he perlod of 1his 
current authorization: 

·. • I~ February 1992: the Commission Issued a report entitled Civil Rights Issues 
Facing Asian Americans In the 1990s. This report provided a comprehensive 

-~analysis of the civil rights Issues facing Aslon Americans and contained mony 
:recommendations for action to alleviate the problems described. It Is one of 
Jhe most comprehensive and cons1ructive works of Its kind and hos been 
,1311thuslastlcally received. 

--. During FY· 1992, the Commission Issued a Federal civil rights enforcement 
report entitled Prospects and Impact of Losing State and Local Agencies from 
fhe Federal Fair Housing System. This report examined the Fair Housing 
'.Assistance Program and the certification status of State and local agencies 
under the Fair Housing Amendments Act of 1988. The report also assessed the 
_ and status of.thos1;1 State and !ocol human rights agencies that ore 

king to be sub~tanhally equivalent under the 1988 AmendmeAts, and 
aluated the consequences for the enforcement of the Fair Housing Act if 
se ag__encles are not certified. To address one of the Commission's 
ommendotions contained In this report, HUD added new staff to handle 

_ mploints received from State and local age('lcies that have not yet gained 
tenm agreements with HUD. 

In Ju~ 1992, the Commission released a summary report, Constructing 
nver s New Al ort: Are Minorities and Women Benefit! ? This report 

, marlzed Information obtained at the Commission's June 1991 forum In 
nver, Colorado on alleged discrimination In hiring and minority contracting 

. the construction of the city's new International airport. 
~ 

,. Following the release of the summary report on the Denver Airport, the 
mmlsslon conducted further monitoring of civil rights enforcement relating to 
erally assisted transportation projects. In January 1993, the Commission 

.. ed Enforcement of Equal Employment and Economic Opportunity Laws and 
rams Relotln to Federall Assisted Trans ortatlon Pro ects. which provided 

___ ellmlnary _findings on the performance of the Deportments of Transportation 
d Labor In enforcing various clvll rights laws pertaining to hiring and 
tractlng in this multlbllllon dollar construction project. In response. Secretary 

. Transportation Pena Informed the Commission that an Internal review had 
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begun to find ways to improve the Deportment's enforcement of Title VI 01 the 
Civil Rights Act of 1964, 

• Also during FY 1993, the Commission issued The Validity of Tes1inq in 
Education and Employment. This report was based on o consultollon held by 
the Commission on,lhe use of testing in educdfion and employment and 
summarized'the research and views of experts on opproprial'e methods of lesl 
development lb avbid racial, ethnic, and gender bias. 

• In August 1993. the Commission Issued a report entitled Equal Employment 
Opportunity for Federal Employees, Which highlighted certain Inequities and 
conflicts of lntere.st Inherent In the current procedure by which Federal 
agencies process employee .complaints ·of discrimination. The Commlsslon 
testified before the House Education and Labor Subcommittee on Select 
Education and Civil Rights ln·support of H.R. 2721. which incorporated several 
of the Commission's recommendations. 

• Commission slotements were Issued on topics such as the Civil Rights Act of~ 
1991. the 501h Anniversary of Pearl Harbor, and Religious Discrimination and • 
Bigotry. 

• The·Commission held briefings on Issues such as the glass ceiling, voter 
representation, statehood for the District of Columbia, and discrimination In 
professional and collegiate sports. 

• 11:le Commission continues to receive about 4,000 complalnts per year fr 
Individuals alleging violotlons of their civil rights. These complaints are revie 
and referred to Federal, state, or local agencies or p!lvote organizations for 
action. 

• state Advisory Committee (SAC) reports Issued in FY 1992 covered a wide ; 
array of Issue~ as Illustrated by the following examples: race relations In Sal 
Alabama; Hawaiian Homelands Program and the failure of the Federal and\. 
State governments to protect the civil rights of native Hawaiians; voting rl~ 
In San Luis, Arizona; police-community relations In Tampa, Florida; hate crilll8i 
Indiana; racial and religious tensions on selected Kansas college campuses: ' 
campus tensions In Massachusetts; educational opportunities for American •:. 
Indians In Minneapolis and St. Paul schools; shelter Issues In New York; 
Implementation of the Fair Housing Amendments of 1988 and eastern New '·. 
York pt.Jbllc housing; and school desegregation in MIiwaukee Public Schools(: 

Many of these SAC reports have resulted In lmprov.ements In the subject 
cited. For example, one of the principal recommendations contained In 
Alabama SAC report concerned the formation of a citizens advisory group .: 
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race relations. and this recommendation hos been adopted by the city. 
Several recommendations contained in the SAC report on Hawaiian 
Homelands have been adopted or are In progress. 

• During FY 1993, SAC reports covered issues such as access of Hie minority 
elderly to health care and nursing homes in'New York; public education in 
Idaho: provisions on sex discrimination in employment In South Dokota; the 
need for a human relations commission in Alabama; policing In Chicag_o. 
Illinois; police-community relations In southern Wes1· VJ;ginia; race reialions in 
Dubuque, Iowa; stereotyping of minorities by the news media in Minnesota;. 
environmental Justice in Louisiana; and Native American students in North 
Dakota special education programs. Other SAC projects Included the on­
going joint study of border violence by the Arizona, California. New Mexico, 
and Texas Committees; retention of minorities and women In public institutions 
of higher education in Colorqdo; Implementation of the Americans with . 
Disabilities Act In Delaware: lending practices in the District of Columbia; race 
relations In weste.m Kansas; racial tensions In Florida, Missouri, Nebraska, North 
Carolina, South Carolina, and Tennessee; and Asian American civil rights Issues 
In Maryland, To illustrate the Impact of these SAC reports, the current session 
of the Alabama legislature Is considering the formation of a human relations 
commission as recommended In the FY 1993 Alabama SAC report. 

·• In 1991, the Commission undertook a multi-year project to address the 
r ·deteriorating condition of race and ethnic relations In America. Such highly 

publicized events as the riots In Los Angeles, and the disturbances in Crown 
: Heights (New York City) and Mount Pleasant (Washington D.C.) do not begin 
to reflect the extent and Intensity of the racial and ethnic tensions nationwide. 

:While the media and mc;iny political and community leaders tend to dwell on 
ihe spectacular Incidents of Interracial tensions, everyday tensions between 

•neighbors and coworkers Indicate a fQr more pervasive and destructive soclal 
. ,condition. Underlying the headline stories are Incidents of discrimination and 

denial of opportunity which pervades the everyd<::ro{ lives of this notion's racial 
•ond ethnic minorities. ' 

•The Commlsslon's project, entitled Racial and Ethnic Tensions in American 
Communities: Poverty, lnequall1y and Discrimination, Is being conducted as a 
:series of facfflndlng hearings In several cities. Through these hearings. the 
··commission hopes to Identify the underlying causes of the growing alienation 
.of racial and ethnic groups and to recoinmend ways of attacking these 
,problems. To date we have held hearings in Chicago, Los Angeles, and two In 
, Washington, D.C. Future hearings are planned for New York, Miami and the 
·:Mississippi Delta region. 

https://lntere.st
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The Commission's first hearing was held on January 29-31. 1992 in response to 
the disturbances that rocked. the Mount Pleasant area in our Nali.on·s Capitol 
In May 1991. The Commission focused its investigation on the concerns of the 
Latino community ar.1d such central issues as immigration, police-community , 
relalions, employment opportunities, and the delivery of servic1;3s by the District • 
of Columbia government. A report on this hearing was re!~ased In January. : 
1993. Former Commission Chairperson Arthur Fletcher test1f1ed before the City • 
Council of the District of Columbia on the findings and recommendations 
contained in thl.s report. thereby participating in the Initial lm~lementalion ·o.f .~ 
some of our recommendations. The report continues to be cited by area c~. 
rights groups monitoring the District government's responsiveness to these 
problems. 

To explore racial and ethnic tensions from a notional perspective, the 
Commission held a second hearing In Washington, D.C. on May 21-22. 1992. 
Expert witnesses testified on variou~ aspects of the crisis facing A:nerica's 
communities. The third major heariAg conducted by the Commission In 
FY 1992 was held In Chicago, Illinois, on June 24•26, 1992. Approximately 60 
witnesses provided ·sworn testimony on topics such as minority access to 
housing and mortgage credit, access to credit ·and business development 
opportunities. police-community relations, access to educotl<;>n, a~cess to 
health core, and employment and training. The Commission held its fourth 
hearing In June 1993 in Los Angeles. This heoring focused on both police­
community relations and economic development In the City of Los Angeles ,, 
and their Impact on rising racial GJnd ethnic tensions. The hearing also dealt. 
with the portrayal of minorities In entertainment television and the news m 

Major Commission activities scheduled for completion during FY 1994 incl 
the following: 

• Fair Housing Amendments Act of 1988: The Enforcement Report will ev 
the Department of Housing and Urba·n Development's new system of 
adjudicating complaints before administrative law Judges, the prosecution 
complaints by the Justice Department and the administration by HUD of . 
programs assisting State, local and nonprofit groups engaged in fair housro. 
enforcement, outreach, education and the overall resources allocated fOI' , 
housing enforcement. 

• A study of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 wlll ex~mine the civil _rl 
enforcement efforts and activities of Federal agencies with responsiblllhes . 
ensurln'~ nondiscrimination In their federally assisted programs under ~tie yt· • 
TIiie VI prohibits recipients of Federal ·financial assistance from dlscrlm1na 
the basis of race, color, or notional origin In any program or activity. The . 
will review enforcement efforts In recent years and assess the adequacy of, 

•. Tifl~ VI enforcement activities by Federal agencies. This assessment will Include 
fheir performance In conducfing onslte compliance reviews and individual 

• complaint Investigations as well as an analysis of their compliance standards. 

_- • The Commission will continue on the Racial and Ethnic Tensions theme with 
1a major hearing planned for September 19-21. 1994 In New York Cify. 

•• The Commission has helo briefings on religious bigotry, economic 
,e~p~':"'.erment. healfh core ,reform, the Implementation of fhe Americans with 
Oisab1hties Act, Census data on race and ethnicity, ohd the civil rights 

onsequences of growing anti-immigrant sentiments. Future briefing topics will 
. elude, among others, the portrayal of persons of color In the media. In 
tesponse to the health care briefing, one congressional committee Indicated 
ilhat It was useful In drafting health core reform Jegislatlon. 

• State Advisory Committee (SACs) reports have be(;ln accepted by the 
•ommls_slon on: hat<:: crimes In Indiana; white supremacist activity in Montana: 

d police-community relations In New Jersey. 

In FY 1995, and continuing In the future, the Commission expects to place 
ter ~mphasls on program activities In the area of civil rlghts enforcement. 

• Is our view that Federal civil rights enforcement is weak, and does not 
. equotely protect people's rights or deter discrimination. Accordingly, we 

e mode it one of our top priorities to work towards ensuring that Federal 
r:icles carry out their responsibilities to the fullest extent: that they hove the 

uis(te leadership and support, particularly financial support. and that they 
obbsh and execute tough enforcement stondords. Toward this ehd, during 
1995, the Commission plans to undertake major evaluations of Federal civil 
ts enforcement efforts In the areas of employment and education. 

In a projec.t entitled Evaluation of Fair Employment Law·Enforcement, 
t~e Commission Will evaluate the Federal effort to eliminate employment 
d1scrlminatlon by. examining the policles 9nd enforcement mechanisms 
of the .Equal Employment Opportunity Commission and the Department 
of Justice. This study will concentrate on the Implementation of the 
Americans with Disabilities Act. the Age Discrimination in Employment 
Act. and the Equal Pay Act. We will assess the agency resources for 
enforcing these and other fair employment laws: the effectiveness of 
Implementing policies, regulations and procedures; the adequacy of 
enforcement measures; and the conformity of charge processing by 
State and local fair employment agencies with EEOC standards. 
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A second major enforcement study planned tor FY 1995. eh1i11ed 
Evaluation of Equal Educational Opportunity Low Enforcement, will 
evaluate the efforts of the Department of Education (Office of Civil 
Rights) to enforce o variety of lows mandating equal educational 
opportunity. We will focus on civil rights Issues relating to the educatl?O 
offered language-minority children. programs provided to children with: 
disabilities, equal educational opportunity for girls, and the ability 
tracking of minority children. 

• The Commission will conduct two final hearings on the Racial and Ethnic 
Tensions theme in Miami and the lower Mississippi Delta region, 

We plan to Issue statutory reports containing findings and recommendation$ . 
stemming from the other Racial and Ethnic Tensions hearings as follows: • 

-Washington D.C. Hearing Report. The report on the nationa_l 
perspectives hearing held in May 1992 in Washington, D.C, will 
summarize the testimony of experts on such topics as hate incidents. 
changing demographics, ml!ltlculturallsm. socioeconomic factors, 
financial and bcinking Industry practices. and the Community 
Reinvestment Act, 

-Chicago. Hearing Report. The report based on the Commission's J 
1992 hearing In Chicago will analyze police policies, civilian review 
the processing of police misconduct complaints, The economic s 
of this report will focus on policy Issues related to minority access to 
credit and business development. 

-Los Angeles Hearing Report, The report on the Commission's June 
hearing In Los Angeles will examine the progress of reforms In the Los .. 
Angeles Police Deportment, and tt will explore governmental policies: • 
and programs and their Impact on economic opportunities In min . 
communities. A third focus of the Los Angeles report wlll relate to • 
news media coverage of minorities and the portrayal of people of 
and people of religious faith in prlmettme television entertainment 
programming. 

-New York Hearing Report. The New York hearing report will examinlf 
issues relating to Immigration and economic opportunity. 

---Miami Hearing Report. The Miami report is expected to cover 
Immigration related .civil rights Issues, among other topics. 
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-Mississippi l?elta Hearing Report. This report is expected to cover issues 
.. such ?~ the impact of State financing on public education, and the 
:ema1rnng vestiges of segregation in higher education. Other issues may 
include voting rights, health care and housing. 

·-Summary Report. Finally, the Commission plans to complete a 
s1:1mmary report examining the common causes, as well os major 
differences, In 1he way racial and ethnJc tensions were experienced and 
dealt with In the different communities examined. 

The C_ommlssion will continue to refer complaints of civil rights violations tQ 
propnate government agencies for investigation. In FY 1995, we plan lo 

k such complaints more closely in order to better serve those who seek our 
·stance and as o means of directly monitoring civil rights enforcement 
orts by government agencies. 

h this Subcommittee's endorsement of our reauthorization and with the 
propriations committees' recognition of our financial needs the Commission 
Civil Rights will be equipped to .contribute more effectively'than ever to the 

us needs In the ·cMI rights area. In essence, we will be better able to fulfill 
congressional mandate. 

• Chairman. this concludes my prepared statement. I will be 
ed to answer questions you might have concerning the work of the 
mission and Its reauthorization. 
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CM~RIQlfTS 

MARV FRANCES BERRY 

Marv Frances Berry became Chairperson of the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights on November .·, 
19, 1993, An I.ndependent, she was reappointed to tho Commission in February 1993 by the . 
Spee.kor of th11 House to serve a slK•vear term. 

or, Berry is the Geraldine R, Segal Professor of American Social Thought and Pro(essor ~f ' 
History at the UniversitV of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pennsyl11anla, ,She w_as a V,ce ~hair 
of the Civil Rights Commission In 19B0-82, and h.as. bean II Commlss1oner since that t,me. •. 

or. Berry wH the 1990-91 proldent of the Organliation of American Historians, Sh~ serv .: 
as the Assistant Secretary fo(Educatlon In the U.S. Oepanment of Health, Educatuin, aql( 
Welfare (HEWJ from April_ 1917 until January 1980. For • period she al10 &ervad es ActllllJ. 
U.S. Commissioner on Education. 

As Assistant Secretary for Education, Dr. Berry headed the Education Division of HEW • . • 
administered an annual budg1t of nearly $13 billion, In th11 rol1, ah• coordinated and Q...,., 
general 1uporvl1lon to th• National Institute of Education, the Office of Educatl~n, the 
for the lmprov1m1nt of Po1t-S1cond1ry Educ1tlon, the lnatlt11t1 of Mu11um Services, and 
National Center for Education Statl1tlc1. 

Prior to her 11Nic ■ et HEW, Or, B■rTY was Chancellor of tho Unlv1r1ity of Colorado at Baul~ 
wher1 she wa, 1110 prof11ior of Hl1tory and Law. Sh■ wa■ Provost of th11 Division 
Behaviorlal and Social Sclonc ■ 1 at thl University of Maryland, Coll1g1 Park, prior to 
selection u Chancellor of th• Unlvar■ ltv of Colorado at Bouldar. 

Or, Barry wae bom In Nalhvllle, TennHIII on F1bru11ry 17, 1938. She e ■med b1ch1l~r'• 
m11111r'1 degree ■ at Howard Unlvaniity, a doctor111 In htatorvfrom thl Unlv■ raltv of M1chlq 
and the Juris doctor dagr11 from thl Unlvar■ ltv of Michigan Law School. Sh■ h11 held fee 
■ ppolntmanta at Cantr■l Michigan Unlvartlty, E11t1m Michigan Untvaniity, the University 
Maryland,_ Collaga Park, thl-Unlvar1ity of Michigan, and Howard Unlv1r1lty In Washlngt 

o.c. 
Or. Barry ia I member of th• Bar of the District of Columbia. Shtt hll r,c,i~•d 19 ~onor_ 
doctoral dogr11a and num■ roua award• for her public 11rvlc ■ and ■cholarly activltlea, incl 
the NAACP'■ Roy WIikin■ Award, tha Ro11 Park ■ Award of tha Southam Chrl~l•n Leade 
ConJerance, and the Ebony Magulna Black Achievement Aw■rd, Ma. Magazin ■ honored 
■1 on■ of It• 19811 woman of th• Vilt, 

Or. Barry II the author of I number of article• Ind HIIYI ■I WIii ii 1IK book• Including 
Memory; Ibo BJpck EXQ ■ dooso to Am■ rlca !with co-■ uthor John w. Blualngam.■I, 
flilnd; Ppr1t1c1, Woroto'• B{AbtJ, •od tbn Amending f'Tpc,a ■ pf sbn Cpn,sltytjon, •nd 

Pplitjc• of Parpnthgpg; Child Cort, Wom•o•• BioHJ• ■ nd tho Mvtb pf thoGppg Mpthar. 
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CRUZ REYNOS.O 

Cruz Reynoso became Vice Chairperson of the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights on November 
19, 1993, A Democrat, he was appointed to the Commission in April 1993 by the Sonnie 
Majority Loader to serve a six-year term. 

Justice Reynoso is II Professor of Law at the Unlverslty- of California 11 Los Angeles School 
of La.w. In addition, he Is Special Counsel to this law firm of Kaye, Scholar, Fierman, Hays nnd 
Handler In Los Angeles. 

From 1982 to 1987, Reynoso was ■n As.soclete Justice of the Callfornln Supreme Coun, San 
Francisco; end was nn Associate Justice on the Third Olsuict Coun al Appeal, Sacramento, 
from 1976 to 1982, Ha was also Of Counsel to tha law. firm of O'Donnell and Gordon In Lot 
Angeles and Sacramento, 1987-88; 1 Professor ol Law at the University of Naw M1Kico, 
Albuquerque,. 1972-76; Director of the California Rural Legal Asslstnrice, San Francisco, 1968• 
72; end Associate General Counsel, Equal Employment OpponunitV Commlaaion, 1987•6B.. 
In addition, Justic41 Reynoso was tho Assistant Chlaf, Division of Fair Employment Practices, 
Depanmont of Industrial Relation,, Sen Francisco, 1986-68; an attorney who later formed the 
law firm of Raynoso and Duddy, El Centro, 1959-68; and a legl1latlva assist ■ n.t to a stat ■ 
senator, 1959•60. 

Ju1tlc ■ Reynoso hll bean • board member of the Mellican American Legal Defense and 
Educational Fund IMALDEFI, and has ■ erved on tha bo1rd1 of director■ for th ■ Rosenberg 
Foundation, The Community Board Program, and CouncU on Found1tlan1. Ha i1 1 mamber 
of thl Californta Judg111' A11oclatlon, the American Bar A11ocl1tlon, the Los Angel■, Bar 
A11oclatlon, the La Raza Lawyers A11QCl1tion, and th ■ Millican American and National 
Hi1panlc Bar Alaoclatlorll, and now 1orv11 on thl boards of Latino l11u111 Forum, thtl Natural 
Resource ■ O■ fann C~H and Chlldran Now. 

Ju1tlc;e Reynoso haa hlld numerous public service posltlona on varlou1 pre~ld1nti1I, 
congreulonal 11nd gubllmatorlll commltt1111, Ha la thl r1clpllnt of the Loren Millar Lagal 
Sarvlcea. Aw1rd from th■ CaUfornla Stat■ Bar, and Honorary Doclor of Law or Humanltl■ 1 
d1gr1os from thl Unlvarlir( of S&nt■ Clara, Lincoln Unlvlr■ity, D1P1ul Unlv1r1itv, Pomona 
College and the University of San bi.go. Ha 11rved In the U.S. Anny, 1953•55.. 

Ju1tlco Reynoso racalvad • bachelor of laws degr11 from th• Unlveriitv of California School 
of Law IBo ■lt Hall) Barkel1y ·,n 1968; a bachelor of 1n1 degraa from Pomona College, 
Claremont, California In 1963; and an 111ociato of an, d1gr11 from Funenon Junior College, 
Full ■ non, California In 1961. H1 racaived • Ford Found■tlan FeUowahip to 1t11dy 
constitutional law at the National Unlvar■ity ol Mellico, M■xico City, 1968·69; and 1nend1d 
Georg ■ W11hington Unlverlltv, W11hlngton, O.C., 1964-115. 

Justii:e Rovno10 w■ 1 bom on May 2, 1931 In Br11, Callfornla, He currently reside ■ near 
Sacramanto with hi• wlfa Jeannono. They have four marrltd chlldran: Trina Heter, Ran■ ne 
Royer, Lon Reid•R•vno10 and Rondy Royno10, 
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CIVIL IIICIHTI 

CARL A, ANDERSON 

earl A, And1rson bocame a co11UDisaioner or the U,S, CoM!llission on 
civil Right• in F1bru4ry 1990, A Republican, h• va• appointed by
the spe11k1r or th• Hou ■• to serve a •ix-year t1t111, 

Hr, Anderson 1• vice president tor public policy tor the Knights 
ot Columl>ua, and dean, vie• president, and prot•s•or ot family law 
at th• North Amarican c1111pua ot th• Pontifical John Paul II 
Inatitut• tor Studiea on Harri•g•·and Foily in Waahington, o.c. 

s-tor• joining th• ICnights of Colllllbus, Kl::, Anderson was special
assiatant to th■ President ror Public Liaiaon, 1985•871 and II start 
11el!ll)er in th• Whit• House attic• of Policy DQvelop1111nt, 1983•85, 
Prior to that, Hr, Anderson was a c0WU1alor to th• undersecretary 
ot heal.th and hW11an HrvicH, Depart••nt or Health and Hu1Dan 
sarvicalll, 1911•831 and legialativa aa ■ iatant to senator J111&1 Hallllll 
(H.C,J, 197&•11. 

rro■ 19111•12, Kr. Anderson vaa a coui.••ioner of th• Native 
Hawaiian study commi■■ ion, a congreadonally•mandated commission 
to study th• social, 1cono111ic, and legal aituat:l.on ot Nat ve 
Havaiiana, 

A lawyer by prot•••ion, Hr, Anderson ha• authored several papers
and unuacripta on the f1111.t.ly and lav, H• earned an undergraduate
d•IJl'•• (B,A,) in 197:Z fro• Seattle Univeraity, and·hil juri• doctor 
dagr•• (J,D,) troa th• Univeraity of Denver in 1975, 

Born in Torrington, Connecticut on Februiu:y :Z7, 1951, Kr, And•r•0 n 
reaidH in 1.rll119ton, Virginia with bi• wit• Dorian and their tour 
child.ran, earl, Matthew, Tar•••• and D.therina. 
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ARTKUR A, PLETCHER 

Arthur A, fletcher became a Commissioner of the U.S. Commission on 
Civil Rights in November 1993. ffe served as Chairman from February
26, 1990 to November 19, 1993. A Republican, his term .expires in 
November 199!!. 

Mr. .Fletcher is the distinguished professor of business 
administration and director of the International Inatitute for 
Corporate Social Policy at the University of Denver. 

He s.erved at the White House as deputy assistant to the President 
for urban-affairs from 1976-771 as president of Arthur A, Fletcher 
and Associates, Inc., 1973-89; and as executive director of the 
United Negro College Fund, 1972-73, He. was an assistant secretary
of labor for employment standards at the U.S. Department of Labor 
from 1969-71, and an alternate delegate to the 26th session of the 
United Nations General Assembly in 1971, 

Mr, Fletcher was a special assistant to the governor of the State 
cf W1111bington in l.9.68-69; a member of the city council in Pasco,
Washington; and an eag;,loyee relations consultant at the Hanford 
Atomic Energy facility, l.96:7•68. He was a public school teacher in 
Berkeley, California, J.961•65; a reports control manager at 
Aerojet•General Corporation in Sacramento, California, 1957-Gl; and 
an assistant director for the public information office of the 
Kanaaa State Highway Department in Topeka, 1955-57. 

While teaching in II rural elementary 11chool :l.n Kansas, 
Mr. Pletcher wu a tWld•raiaer for the pending 1954 Brown Ya,
School Board of Tqpeko desegregation suit, which was successfully
fought up ·to the United State• Supreme Court. 

Born in Phoenix, Arizona on December 22, 1924 , Mr~ Fletcher served 
in the united State• Aniy from 19"3·45, and received his a.A. 
degree frOCll Wuhhurn 'Oniveraity of Topeka, ~n11aa in 1950. 
Ke haa received honorary doctoral degree• from Allegheny College;
the University of Denver, !Cent State Univeraity, Malcolm X College;
Shaw University; South Carolina State College, Washburn University
of Topeka; and Wilberforce Univer■ ity, He has alao received 
numerou• awarda for hi• public service and civil rights activities. 

Mr. Fletcher and hia wife Bernyce ~aintain residences in 
Waahington, D,C., Maryland and New Jersey. 
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UHITl!D IITATES 624 Ninlh StrNt N,W.
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CIVIL RIQHTB 

ROBERT p. GEORGE 

Robert P. George became a Colllllli1aioner of th• u.s. couisaion on 
civil Rigbt1 in January 1993. An Independent, h• ~aa appointed by
Praaident Buah to aerva·a ter11 expiring in December 199&. 

Mr. George i• Aa•oaiata Profa11or of Politic• at Princeton 
Univaraity, vhara h• taach•• cour••• on civil right• and liberti•• 
and legal philo■ ophy. In addition, ha 1• Of coun■ al. to th• lav · 
fin ot Robin1on ,. HcElwaa in <;harlaaton, Wa■t Virginia, 

Ha i• a 111mber of th■ Editorial Board of th• Alllarican Journal of• 
Juri■prud■ ncia; on th• board of Director• of the Philo1ophy._
Education Sociaty, Inc,1 and on th• Acad..ic Adviaory Board of the. 
Judiciary Laadarahlp Devalopmant Council, 

Hai• a member of the Bar of Nav Jar11y and Pennsylvania and is 
admitted to practlca in federal diatrict and circuit courts and 
i,.rora tha supr.-.• court of th• United Statu. 

A Phi Beta Kappa graduate of SVartbllore Collaga, Hr, George hold1: 
a Haatar of Thaoloqlcal Stildiu and a Doctorata of Lav• froa: 
Harvard Unlvar■ ity, At Har:vard, ha racaivad a Frank Kno~ 
Scholar1hlp for advancell atu.dy in philo1ophy of lav at oxford 
Univaraity,vhara ha earned a Oootorata of Phlloaophy, 

Hr, Gaorga 11 th• author of 
PUblic Morality and. editor of 
.El.DD, Hi• articl•• and r■vi■v 111aya have apP9ffad in the Ravia 
of Politic•, tha Raviav of Hataphyaica, Lav ~_Philo1ophy, t 
lill!ariclU\ Journal of Juri ■ prudanca, and th• law raviav■ of t 
Univarsity of Chicago, TUlana, Hichigat!, and COlUJlbia. 

H• va• the Juatlc• Toa c, Clark Fallow at th• supr..• court .of t 
United states, 1919•90J and Visiting Fallow in Lav at Kev C011•9 
Oxford Univaralty, and Fallow of th• Hovard Foundation of Bro 
Uniyeraity, 1981•19, 

Born in Horqantcnm, Keat Virqinia on July 
neld-■ in Princeton, Nev JerHy with hi• 
children David and Rachal, 

17 

UHlnD IITATU 824 Nlmh S11NI, H.W.
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CONSTANCE HORNER 

Constance Horner -became a Commissioner of the u. s. Commission on 
Civil Rights in January 1993, A Republic.an, she was appointed by
President Bush to serve a term ~iring in December 1998. 

Mrs. Horner is a gueat scholar at the Brqokings In11titution in 
Wa11hington, D,C, She has 11erved aa aasistant to the President and 
director of Presidential Personnel, Auguat 1991-January 19931 
deputy secretary in the Department of Health and Human Services,
May 1989-August 19911 and aa director of the U-S, Office of 
Personnel Management, formerly the Civil Service Commission, August
1985-May 1989. 

Other positions Mra. Horner haa held include a ■aociate director for 
economics and government for the Office of Management and Budget,
director of VISTA and acting associate director of ACTION1 and 
deputy asaistant director of ACTION for policy and planning. She 
ha ■ alao aervad on the Preaident 1 11 Commission on White House 
Fellowahips and the President's Commission on Executive Exchange.
In addition, Mr•. Horner has taught at secondary- 11chool11 in the 
United States and at univeraitie ■ abroad, 

constance Hom~r i■ a graduate. of the Univer11ity of Pennsylvania
and holdtl a ma■ ter of art• degree in Engli1h literature. from the 
Univer■ ity,of Chicam,. 

Born in Su111111it, Nev JerHy on February :Zt, l9U, Mr■. Horner 
re1idea in Wuhington, D,C. with her husband Charle ■ Horner. They
have two a.on■, David and Jonathan, 
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RUSSEI.L G, REDENBAUGH 

Russell G, Redenbaugh became a c01111Dissi0ner of th• U,S, COlllll!issicn ' 
on civil Rights in FGbruary 1990, An Independent, ho w11s 11pp0intad 
by the Sonata Majority Leader to ■ •rv• a six-year term, 

Kr, Redenbaugh ill th• first di1111bl11d American to serve en the 
national commission nine• it• crallticn in 1·957, He was lllinded and 
lost most of his hand■ in an explosion at the age of 17, 

Kr. Redenbaugh i■ a partner 11nd directer of Cooke, Bieler, Inc,, 
an investment management firm based in Philadelphia, and chairman . 
and chief executi,va officer of Action Tachnolc.gies. I~c., ll • 
California-based company that makH operating 11ystema and 
application ■ oftwara for diatributad computing aystems. Ha i■ al■o , 
a co•foundar and head of Kairo■, Inc., a Philadelphia educational 
lletViCa■ fini, 

Hr. Redenbaugh is an accomplished author, executive, financial and., 
economic strategist, and teacher, H• ha• bean a chartered· .. 
tinancial analyst sine• 19721 a chartered inve11tmant counselor. 
■ inc• 19691 a member of Financial Analyst of Philadelphia, and the. 
Wharton ·Clul) of Philadelphia. 

Kr. Radenbaugh eamed hi• undergraduate degrH (B,S,, magna ~: 
lauda) froia the Univar11ity of Utah in 1967, and an MBA, with. 
honors,. :l!ro11 th• Wharton School, University. of Pennsylvania in 
1969. 

Born in salt Lake City, Utah on July 14, 1945, Kl:', 
rHidH in Phil•delphi• with hi• wife, PattY,. and 
childr.•n, Hicah, Da'V'id, Allie, and JuH. 
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CHARLES PEI WANG 

Cha~les Pei Wang became a Commissioner of the u.s. C0111fflission er. 
Civ~! Rights in November 1993. He served as Vice Chairman from May 
24, l990 to November 19, 1993, A Democrat, his term expires on 
December S, l995,. 

Mr. Wang is president of the China Institut.e in America, Inc., a 
non-profit, bicultural organization founded in l926 to educate tha 
public about Chinese culture and to help Chinese students in :his 
couptry adjust to and understand Ame~ican culture. 

From 1968 to l989, Mr. Wang worked at the Chinese-American Planning
Council (CPC) in New York City 1-s. Chinatown. He held various 
positions at CPC, including those of managing director and 
executive director, and helped make CPC one of the largest and moat 
pr.eminent social service agencies for both Chinese and 
Chinese-Americans. 

Mr, Wang's affiliation with several organizations has brought the 
status of the Chinese-American to the forefront of New York City's
perspective. Notable accomplishments largely due to his efforts 
include the first public hearing on New York-l'Lsian American l\ffairs 
sponsored by the U.S. commission on Civil Rights in 1974, the 
opening of a. Social Security branch office in Chinatown in 1976, 
and a Chinatown Post Office in 1978. 

He has served on the President's Commission on Mental Health-Asian 
American Paµel, the Now York State Crime Prevention Task Force, and 
the New York State Governor's Taak Force on Bias Related Violence. 
He was a member of the Now York State Advisory Committee to the 
u.s. Commi■sion on Civil Rights for 11everal years in the 1970's. 
He was also chairman of the Pacific Asian Coalition-Mid Atlantic 
Region, co-chairman of the Asian American Council of Qreater New 
Yor,k, vice chai~ of the New York City. Health System Agency, and 
secretary of the llrivate Induat:r;y Council. 

currently, Mr, Wang ■erv.a• •• the chaiz:man of the U,S·, Bureau of 
the Cenau■ 1990 Asian and Pacific I11landera Advisory Committee, on 
the board of director■ of United Way, New York City, as co-chairman 
of the New York City Human Service■, treaaure:i; of the Pederat·ion of 
.tuiian American Social Service Organization, and is a member of New 
York City Partnership. 

Mr, Wang was born in 19tO in szechwan, China, He moved to Taiwan 
where he 11tudied Chinese language and culture at Cheng Chi 
University, receiving a B,A, degree in 196'. He moved to the 
United States in 1965, and in 1967, received a M.A. degree in Asian 
History from St. John's University of New York.· He al110 studied a: 
Columbia Univer■ ity ancl t:he University of New lrork school of Publi: 
Administration. Mr. Wang and his wife Rita reside in Pai-sippany. 
New Jersey. They have a daughter, Angie. 

11/93 



20 

UNITED &TATES 624 Nlnlh SUM~ N,W, 
COUMISSION ON Wathlnglon, D.C, l!G425 
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MARY lt, MATHEWS 

Mary K, Mathews was appointed Staff Director of the U.S. ~ommission 
on Civil Rights on May 25, 1994. An Independent, Mathews was 
appointed by President Clinton, 

A career civil servant and senior Commission staffer, Mathews has 
coordinated the agency's work with the Commissioners since April 
1.994. She also performed a similar function for a period in 
December 1993, 

Mathewa has been tbe Commisaion' s Assistant Staff Director for 
Congressional Affairs sin.ca April 1991, She joined the Commission 
in June 1988 as Deputy Staff Director, Through title changes of 
Deputy Staff Director for Management and Assistant Staff Director 
for Administration, Mathews was in charge of internal management
with :responsibilities for the budget, finance, personnel, 
procurement, administrative services and the National Clearinghouse
Library. 

From 1981 to 1988, Matl:lews served as Chief, Administrative services 
Division, Director and Assistant Director, Administrative Division 
at the Farm Credit Administration. She was the Deputy Chief,
Departmental services and Special Programs Division, and Employee
Development Specialist at the u.s. Department of Transportation
(DOT) from 1978 to 1981, She was also the Coordinator of the first 
F.ederal Management Development Program for Mid-to-Senior Level 
Women which she implemented at DOT in 1979, 

In 1978, Mathews was a member of the five-person task force that 
created and implemented the Presidential Mahagement Intern Progra1n
which has received bipartisan support and is widely recognized as 
one of the Federal government's most effective management
development programs. 

Mathews began her Federal gove:rnment career in 1971 at the General 
Services Administration (GSA) . She served as the agency's College
Recruitment and summer Intern Program coordinator and as Chief of 
Training and Special Employment Programs in the headquarters office 
from 1971 to 1975. She wa11 also the Administrative Officer of 
GSA's Federal supply service for the National Capitol Region from 
1975 to 1977. ··-

Mathews was born on April 20, 1948 in Washington, D.C. where she 
attended public schools. She graduated from Arneridan University in 
Washington, D.c. where she received a B.S. degree in Business 
Administration in 1970 and an M,B,A, in 1975. 

Mathews is listed in Who·•s Who in American Women and Who•·s Who in 
Emerging Leaders in America. She is an officer of the national 
organization, Executive Women in Government, and has served on·the 
executive committee of the Small. Agency Council and as chair of the 
Micro Agency Group which represents the 40 smallest Federal 
agencies. She resides in Alexandria, Virginia. 
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Senator SIMON. Commissioner Anderson. 

STATEMENT OF CARL A. ANDERSON 
Mr. ANDERSON, Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for the invitation to 

testify before- the committee today. Let me highlight just briefly
from the statement I submitted. In the more than 8½ years that 
I have served on the Commission, I have become convinced that the 
overwhelming domestic social issue facing America today is what 
has been called the decivilization of America's urbBil poor. 

. The term "decivilization" is indeed a strong one, but to me ,it nev­
. ,ertheless serves to emphasize the magnitude of our present crisis, 
; We need not explore in depth here because of time the cultural 
; pathologies which define this crisis such as the unprecedented lev­
: els of violence, particularly by and against children, the 
t transgenerational welfare dependency, the breakdown of education 
·._ and health services in those communities, and the virtually 
: nonexisting employment and business opportunities, and finally

the disintegration of stable and functional family life. That millions 
of Americans suffer these circ~tances is more than a growing 

.threat to our Nation's future. It is a moral outrage. 
For more than 2 years at the Commission we have focused, as 

the chairperson ha1:1 said, on this crisis as our overarchin,g theme 
at the Commission under the topic of racial and ethnic tensions in 
·American communities and we have held hearings in a variety of 
• 'ties. 
. This project was proposed jointly by Commissioner Berry and 
myself and adopted oy the Commission. I wish that time permitted 
. e to discuss with you many of the insights we have learned on 
• ese occasions. Two images remain indelibly with me. The first is 
•fan Afro-American law enforcement official who through her tears 

lated the events leading up to her teenage son's suicide in Chi­
go, and the second image is that of young, confident Afro-Amer­

businessmen who detailed their economic successes in South 
· ntral Los Angeles. 

' The unmistakable lesson I have learned is that the key to meet­
g the present crisis is to restore a sense of hope to those who 
ve become caught up in it. To do that, we must give persons rea­
n ta. believe that they may in some measure shape their future 
d their destiny. While government programs at all levels must 
made more responsive to the people they are intended to serve, 

e must move beyond the provision of government services to em­
wer people in these communities to control and shape their own· 
stinies. 
During these hearings, we have heard witnesses tell us that the 
r of every racial and ethnic group yearn for opportunities for 

me and business ownership. The majority of our Commission be­
ves that while civil rights enforcement must continue to be 
eased, government created barriers such as taxes and bureau­
tic regulations must also be removed. There are two other issues 

hich concern a number of the members of the Commission which 
•would like to briefly mention. The first is the rising number of 

of bigotry involving religious vandalism, the disruption of reli­
us services and the interference with religious activities. 
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If we are once again to muster the moral courage to confront the 
devastating consequences of racism in our urban communities, then 
we must take ever,_ step necessary to safeguard the 1>_roper leader­
ship role of our fwth communities in this endeavor. I am p_articu­
larly pleased that the Commission has recently urged the Depart- • 
ment of Justice to enhance the enforcement and interpretation of,
existing Federal laws relating to religious intolerance. • 

The second issue i.s the increasing interracial tension and par­
ticularly the increasing evidence of anti-Semitism, and I am ·, 
pleased to report that here again the Commission has recently spo-·
ken out forcefully to condemn expresaions of anti-Semitism. I am • 
confident that tlie Commission will continue- to keep these as im-. 
portant priorities. 

So in closing I would just like to reiterate the importance of the: 
Commission's work as the Commissioners, chairperson has said • 
the Commission chairperson has said, in the monitoring of Federd1 

civil rights enforcement as well as in the completion of our series~ 
of hearings on racial and ethnic tensions. Thank you very much. 

$enator SIMON, We thank you. .· 
[The prepared statement of Carl A. Anderson follows:] 

Statement of the Honorable Carl A. Anderson, Commissioner, 
United States Commission on Civil Rights 

Before the Subcommittee on the Constitution 
Committee on ·the Judiciary 

United States Senate 

June 16, 1994 

Mr. Chairman and members of the subcommittee, thank you for the invitation to 

testify today in regacd to the reauthorization of the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights. 

The Chairperson has submitted testimony on behalf of the Commission imd I would 

associate myself with those remarks. I offer these remarks on behalf of myself only, 

although I do so with a sense for the concerns and interests of some of my other 

colleagues on the Col"!lmission. In doing so, however, I reiterate that I speak only for 

myself, 

In the more than 3-1/2 years that I have served on the Commission I have become 

convinced that the overwhelming domestic social issue facing America today Is what 

has been called the de-civiliza~on of our nation's u.rban poor. The tenn "de­

ciVilization•· is indeed a strong one but it does nonetheless serve to emphasize the 

magn~ude of the present crisis. We need not explore in depth here the cultural 

pathologies which define this crisis, such as unprecedented levels of violence, 

' especially by and against chlldren, transgenerational welfare dependency, the 

breakdown of education and health services in those cotnmunlties, virtually non­

existent employment and business opportunities, and the disintegration of stable and 
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functional family life. Thal millions of Americans suffer these circumstances is more 

than a growing threat to our future; it is a moral outrage. 

For more than two years we at the Commission have foe.used on this crisis as our 

overarching theme under the topic,"Racial and Ethnic Tensions· In American 

Communities: Poverty, Inequality and Discrimination• and have conducted hearings 

in Washington, D.C., Chicago, Los Angeles and will soon continue this series in New _ 

York and Miami. This project was proposed Jointly by Commissioner Berry. and 

myself and adopted by the Commission. I wish that time permitted me to discuss 

with you many of the insights we learned on these occasions. Two images remain 

indelibly with me. The first is of an Afro-American law enforcement official who 

through her tears related the events leading up to her teenage son's suicide in 

Chicago ahd the second image is of young, confident Afro-American businessmen 

who detailed their economic successes in South Central Los Angeles. The 

unmistakable lesson I have learned is that the key ta meeting the· present crisis is to • 

restore a sense of hope to those caught up in it. To do that we must give persons 

reason to believe they may in some measure shape their own future. 

While government programs at all levels must be made more responsive to the 

people they are intended to serve, we must move beyond the provision of 

government' services to empower people in these communities to control and sha 

their own destinies. During our hearings we have heard many witnesses tell us that 

2 

the poor of every racial and ethnic group yearn for opportunities for home and 

business ownership. The majority of the Commission believes that, while civil rights 

enforcement must be stressed, government-created barriers such as taxes and 

bureaucratic regulations must also be removed. One example of this is the counter­

productive effect of high capital gains taxes that freeze the flaw of investment to high­

risk areas and the capital-starved poor and unemployed. In 1990 the Commission 

made the following recommendation which I believe still accurately reflects·the views 

of a majority of the Commission: "The Commission recommends that the President 

and Congress focus on developing policies that wlll spur both general economic 

growth and, in particular, growth In the deprei;sed urban and rural areas of our 

. nation. For those who live, work and invest in the depressed areas of our inner 

cities, for example, we urge cutting the capital gains tax rate to zero, establishing 

enterprise zones, and other social and job-creating initiatives to help restore 

-. economic prosperity to these areas. Overwhelmingly, tne residents of these areas 

suffer the legacy of past discrimination and the limitations .of current ·civil rights laws 

d policies to promote equality of opportunities. Policies to stimulate growth in 

. • epressed areas would not only foster the economic opportunities at residents of 

lhes-9 communities, but would benefit many either Americans by helping to realize the 

II potential of our nation's wealth." 

ra are two other Issues which concern a number of the members of the 

mmission which should be briefly mentioned. The first is the rising number of acts 

3 
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of bigotry involving religious vandalism, the disruption of religious services, and the 

interference with religious activities. II we are once again to muster the moral 

courage to confront the devastating consequences of racism in our urban 

communities, then we rriust take every step necessary to safeguard the proper 

leadership role of our faith communities in this endeavor. I am particularly pleased 

that the Commission has recently urged the Department of Justice '1o enhance the . 

enforcement and interpretation of existing federal law relating to religious intolerance: 

The second issue is ttie increasing interracial tension and particularly the increasing. 

evidence of anti-Semitism, and I am pleased to report that the Commission has 

recently spoken out forcefully to condemn expressions of anti-Semitism. I am 

confident that the Commission will continue to keep these as important priorities. 

In closing, 1would like to reiterate the importance of the Commission's work in 

monitoring Federal civil rights enforcement efforts as well as the completion of o 

•Racial and Ethnic Tensions" hearings and issuance of the statutory reports bas 

upon them as detailed in the statement submitted on behalf of the Commission 

whole. Thank you for the opportunity to share these observations with you. 
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Senator SIMON. You used the word that I think is really key, and 
tis the word "hope," We have too many people. in our society 
t simply do not have hope, and I thought as I was reflecting on 

ur testimony as the two of you were testifying, that it is a very 
erent world from a world when some of us were young people 

• the civil rights struggle but the problem of poverty, and you 
• ntioned this Dr.. Berry, the problem of poverty is just so over­
·nelming for some peo~le that I hope the Comtnission cim speak 

t very forcefully on this. 
•I am kind of testifying before you here now rather than asking
• estions. There is a reluctance on the part of those of us in policy-
• ng positions to face the problem of poverty because there is no 

ensive way of solving this. And yet by not facing it, it is th~ 
t expensive answer of all, and that is both a waste of human 
urces and economic resourc~s. And regarding economic dis­

. • ation, you know it is fine to say it to an African-American 
rJiispanic, '!you can get a job anywhere," but ifbecause of the res­
• tial pattern they are in the west side of Chicago or the south 

of Chicago, and the jobs are in the suburbs, and they do not 
:e the means of getting there, that is not discrimination tech­

Y that you can take any action against anyone on, but it is 
ry real form of discrimination. And the only way people in that 
tion are going to get a chance to be lifted is to get jobs, get
ent education, do the things that frankly we are avoiding. 

e are more segregated on the basis of economics that at any
in our Nation's history. I know where Dr. Berry is froni. 

e are.you from, Commissioner At:lderson? 
• . ANDERSON. Originally: from Seattle, but ·I live now in Arling-

tor SlltiON. OK; well, in Arlington where you live, everyone
d you, unless you are in a very unusual neighborhood prob­

• has roughly the same income. The poor are in some distant 
•. That is the way America is today, with some exceptions, I 

n to be from a small town in rural Illinois, Makanda, IL, pop­
on 402. We are economically integrated. And it has the great

• age of allowing you to know the person who does not live 
. far from you who has problems. In a small town people can 
. elp from one another. And people who do not know how to 

problems live next door to people who do know how to solve 
ms, and they can have that spark of hope. 

. we really need that, and I would hope-using your word 
•. -I would hope the Commission will speak very forcefully on 
•eed to face up to the problem of poverty in our society.
·.BERRY.Well, Mr. Chairman, in these hearings on racial ten­

and the reports that we hope, we expect to come from them, 
address all of these. These problems are connected, the pov­

.• inequality and discrimination, which is why we titled it that 
,and race. 

communities that you talk about, this is why enterprise 
or what are now called empowerment zones, which have been 

into law, are important, but they are, what the Commis­
derstood, and it has been done in the law, that provisions 
ain mechanisms for putting investment in communities 



28 

have to be designed in such a way that they benefit the people wh 
live in the communities, 

When we first started talking about enterprise zones, there w 
nothing in the law, in the proposals, that would have made s 
that you benefited the people who actually lived there. As the legi 
lation was fmally worked out by the Congress and passed, it do. 
focus on the people there. So having economic opportunity: in po
communities is important. Human caJ,>ital, that is go~d educa~io. 
and all these years after Brown agamst the Board m t\menc~ 
cities in particular we have separate and unequal education. It 
sep~te and uneq~al. It is still segregated. 

We call it now racially isolated, That is a euphemism for se 
regated, but that is w~at it is. And it is. up.equal because if you 1 
at what is being provided to children 1t 1s unequ.al, and there 
various proposals to solve that problem. Some people think 
they are private sector responses. Others think beefmg up the P 
lie schools, and there are all kinds of proposals around the coun 
but the main thing with those I have always thought is th~t 

. must be sure that any proposal is designed to benefit the chil . 
who need it most. . ' 

I mean to have a proposal which leaves behind all the child . 
who need the education most, that will not do us any good. '. 
housing, of course, as long as it is segregate~, an!1 we are on : 
the most class and racially segregated Nations ~n the world 
terms of housing. You cannot desegregate schools 1f you do not. 
segregate housing, Catch-22, and we have now lost any will ta; 
anything about that. • ' 

But I think there is an even sadder problem that I see, 
Chairman that I alh.1ded to, which is why I said I lilted emph 
ing civil lights enforcement. That is young people who have P 
themselves out of poverty, under dire circumstances, and go~te.
education and gotten trained, and then find themselves disc , 
nated against when they go -into th!:l job market. I mean what . 
of an example does that set for oth!3r people who ;rou go out:, 
you try to be a role model for people m the commumty? • : 

What kind of an example does it set when you do everythin!J. 
can and you want to say to the people in the neighborhood,
if you behave and if you do like I do, boy, things will open 
you. So we have got to do both, and we have got to see that 
are connections between these things. . 

Senator SIMON. I could not agree more. You men~1oned . 
crimes incidentally, and I do not know if this is something t 
Commission can do anything about. I mtroduce~ the hate 
legislation probably 4 years. ago, 5 years ago, !311d 1t passed,
FBI is keeping track of this, and the new director has co . 
to me that they are going to continue to do that because the· 
nal le_gislation only called for it for 3 years. i' 

Well, one of the good things about it is that the FBI went 
and h~d meetings, conferences, for local polic!3 departmen?'-,
had over a thousand of these around the Nation, on why it:. 
portant to keep track of hate crimes, and I am told t~at th 
ferences themselves were an eye opener tp many police. . 
is not an unknown thing in any profession including the poll .. 
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- But we have a great disparity in reporting. The State of Mary­
d, right next to us, does an excellent job. The State of Oregon, 
example, has more police units reporting than in the State of 
ornia. And California clearly has, you know, a much greater

ulation. I just mention this as one of- the things that you may 
t to be looking at. 
s. BERRY. Well, let me comment on that, Mr. Chairman. I testi­

• • on the Hate Crimes Statistics act proposal on several occasions 
re it passed, And a couple of times I was with police officers 

en we were having this testimony, and the Commission has and 
• State advisory committees had studies done in local commu­
•es and States on why they are not reporting and encouraging 

to report, and many of the police officers said that they did 
want, as you know, they thought that it was hard to define 
t was a _hate crime, whether it was based on religion, or race 

··whatever it was, that, you know, they could tell it was a crime 
• be, but they were not sure it was a hate crime. 

d they would rather be relieved from that, and they did not 
erstand how important it was to punish it and defme it as what 
in order to dissuade other people from engaging in these ac­

. es. So our State advisory committees, a number of them, are 
. doing reports in the State on police departments and encourag­
police departments to report and trying to explait;l to them why 
is necessary and they will continue to do it. 

•nator SIMON, If you could, and maybe even touch base with the 

•. BERRY, OK. 
• ator SIMON. And see which States are not doing the kind of 
. , they ought to be doing, and maybe we could follow through 

. That would be good. Commissioner Anderson, in your testi­
y, you did not mention what you favor, and maybe you did in 
written testimony, but what you favor in terms of reauthoriza­
Do you favor a 1-year reauthorization? A 8 year, 6 year, 25 
Do you have any preference here? 

. ANDERSON, Thank you. That is part of my testimony I did 
idghlight. I concur with the statement submitted by the chair­

n, so I would support a 6 year authorization for the Commie-
• In a sense, authorization term is somewhat arbitrary, but in 

• st, not the recent past, but the more distant past, it has been 
s, and I think that is a reasonable time period. 
• most of the Commissioners do not mind the type of super­
that a short authorization brings along with it, but it does 

certain disruptive aspects to more longer term planning like 
veral year hearing series we have planned. So I think a little 

• ger authorization and 6 years would be good. 
. tor SIMON. Is this the unanj.mous opinion of the Commission 

•• the Commission, as they are in many things, divided on this? 
'.. BERRY. Well, as I recall, I think I either abstained or did not 
. or something. My own view about-but everybody else did­

view about reauthorization is much like Commissioner An­
• . It could be for any term. You do not want too short a term 
. e before you can get anything done, you are back trying to 

uthorized, and it is hard for planning purposes. 

https://unequ.al
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But on the other hand, it is nice to have a short enough te 
so that there is an urgency about oversight, in my opinion, w 
one should welcome, and so we do not want it too long. In my o 
ion, 25 years would be ridiculous. We also do not want to indi 
by reauthorization term that we think that all civil rights probl 
will be solved by next year or something or 2 years, which is 
happily not the case. If it were the case, we would all be ha; 
about that. 

So from that standpoint, I think that it is just keeping those 
siderations in mind; then the committee can make a judgment. ·. 

Senator SIMON. You have been recommended for $2.4 millio 
crease, and an increase of 80 full-Ume equivalent staff position 
me ask you this. The people who were there during the • 
years, if I may be blunt here. I see my friend Senator Brown·. 
ingin--

Ms. BERRY. Just in time. 
Senator SIMON. For picking on President Reagan. 
Senator BROWN. This is when you have asked me to come 

it not? 
Senator SIMON. Oh, all right. [Laughter.] 
He is always making these dramatic entrances. I do not . 

there is any question that when President Bush came in the .. 
an improvement in terms of-what the Commission was do' •• 
the people who are on the staff, the 90 people who are .. 
fulltime right now, are they believers in the mission of the, 
mission? 

Ms. BERRY. Well, let me try to answer the question sligh 
ferently so that I d,o not put an ideological cast that I could 
it. There are probably people ·there who have diverse view\ 
civil rights just as Commissioners have all sorts of views 
In point of fact, a lot of people were RIF'd at the Commissiq
ployees that had worked there ror a longtime when we had :. 
fights and the budget problems m the Reagan years. 

We now have at the Commission, in :my view, what I 
tooth to tail ratio is out of whack. That is we have got
visors-because of the way the Federal civil service operatea,; 
ently-wlien you bu:rnp people or something, you end up • 
ior people, and even if the .junior people are doing a bette •· 
something. I mean I do not know how that works. But you·:
with not enough people who are really what I call the wor _ 
worker bees, not that the other people are not working. T 
the point.

Senator SIMON. Too many chiefs and not enough Indians. 
Ms. BERRY. Yes. 
Senator SIMON. If I may use it. 
Ms. BERRY. And· so what I persuaded the 0MB and 

dent's staff was that we needed to have some people to . 
gap so we would .have some workers so we could tum out -
these reports and do· the monitoring. I mean ther~ was a • 
the Commission had staff members who on a daily basis • 
what agencies were doing and came back and gave them 
formation that they could use to operate· more efficiently, . 
it was h~dling complaints or whatever it was. : 
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;And ~o what I persuaded them was that we could do a better job 
_getting .these re_Ports out. We could be more timely in terms of 

g h~anngs on issues where there need to be hearings to spot­
. t things, and we could do the old enforcement reports that we 

__ to do on a regular basis if they would just fill in the staff and 
. us•. .Af.ld so that is why they approved the budget request and 
nk 1t 1s very much needed. ' 
na~r S~oN, Commissioner Anderson, in looking over the per­
.el s1tuat~on, I noticed, and maybe this is not still the case, but 
informat10~ I had was a little old, but that Commissioners all 
e one full-ti~e person working for each Commissioner. This is 

. the usual !dn,d of procedure at commissions. Is it necessary to 
.. e one fyll-time pe.rson wo;king for each Commissioner? Could it 
,a part-time person? What 1s your feeling on that? 
. • ANDERSON. Thank you, yes, I have a view on that. And it is 
, .ted. to what _th~ chairperson was talking about earlier. I think 

t_his Comm1ss1on, the members show a real intention to work 
ther and to work strongly together and to find as many areas 

•agreement that we can find. There is a large philosophical
dth represented on the Commission, but I do not think, looking 

. !:lay. 10 year~ ago, that the Commission is quite as 
. ontat!onal, vanous members of the Commission are as· 
. o~tat1onal with each other as has.been th~ past history. 
, think part _of the reason for that 1s the fact that the· Commis­

rs see theµ- role on the Commission as a heightened .one, and 
of the reason they are able to contribute more is the fact that 
have personal staff assistants that are able to make, them 
eti:ective on the Commission, and I think that has a way of 

. onung a certai~ kind of hostility, if I cou,ld be blunt about it, 
,the part of certam Commissioners because they do feel better 
. ed and have had the opportunity to think out some of the 

s before the Commission meeting. And I think that results in 
oother commission meeting. 

. some Commissioners have used the opportunity to have full­
~taff. Others have not. I have had full-time staff. I have had 

,, _time at~ myself. And I think it is an advantage to the Com­
!On, which the Commissioners, of cours$3, are part-time Com-
10ners. So they themselves rely more heavily on their personal 

. • I. think the Commissioners should have that discretion and 
. 1t helps for a better functioning commission. ' 
. nator SIMON. And you fmd the person working for you has • 
ty to do on a full-time basis? • 

. • ANDERSON. Yesi I do: I think that in my case I have a profes­
.• at George Mason University who works at the law school 

full-time for me for in the summer and part-time during th~ 
1 year, during the academic year, and I find that by and large 
s enough to do. 

. ator ~IMON. One final comment, and you may wish to com­
t on this, and the~ I want to tum it over to Senator Brown. 
. ume t_ha~ you consider tl?s part of your role, but I would hope 
Comnussion, ~o"!lld n~t simply work to stop discrimination but 

the other.positive things, somehow. This is one of the reasons 
e hate crimes act, so we can, in a more than anecdotal way, 
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find out Wh!3re we really are going. My feeling is that we are n()
doing that well as a country, and that we have to reach out mo • • longer period, of time is perfectly equipped to do that and should 

Just as an example, we now have more Muslims than we ha: . ; dfl~an~ is P8:fi of the reason why I pushed to have this series 
Presbyterians in tliis country. We have more Buddhists than • ; tho e d gs m v~ous urban areas, to give us a better sense of how 
have Episcopalians in the country. We are becoming a very dive _• •• os~ ,emographics are beginning to work out in our urban areas 
people, and we have to reach out. This umbrella has to work, ~d it is a tremendouslr lasting impression on me, visiting Los An~ 
umbrella called the United States of America, and to the ext ·f: :{: after the ri?t:S, to Just see how very, very distinct in ways that 
that you can, you should, play a constructive role in getting peo .. -. e }las~ o~r cities that were segregated, if you will, along Euro­
together so that we understand one another. So that we are pro: •1anJ!t~ Ires, how very distinct the situation is say in a city
of whatever, if we are Asian-Americans or African-Americans. 

, \ A ~Amge.es where there: are AsianMAmerican coi'nm~ties, the 
Hispanic-Americans or Jewish-Americans, or Scandinavian-Am - • n rw encan communities, and we have got to do a lot of work 
cans or whatever our background, but also understand that • tht~~kgth et~ the J.>ro~se of America, if I can put it that way, and have to respect the hoJ?eS and aspirations of everybody else. a is a principal concern of the Commission. 

Ma. BERRY. Mr. Chrurman. \ enator SIMON. Senator Brown. S 
Senator SIMON. You may want to make SOirul observation. ' Senator BROWN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. As I think you know 
Ms. BERRY. Yes, I do want to. I just want to say that I have •M Berry was ~hancellor at the University of Colorado. ' 

noticing as I travel in other countries and meet with people, ;. s. BERRY. I did not know you knew that, Senator. 
ally on other business, not commission business-I have not b ~jnator BROWN, Yes, I am a lot older than I look, Mary. (Laugh-traveling to other countries-let me make that clear-at my . • . 
expense traveling to other countries-how commissions in : : But we ~e very proud of you.
countries operate. And I have noticed in particular that man: .Ms. BERRY. Thank you, 
them see an educational mission, that i& educating the publi.J ·: Senator SIMON. 'f.n fact, your old job is open again. 
one of their primary functions. And man_y of them have in _ •Ms. BERRY. Again. [Laughter.]
statute that that is a principal function that they-: are suppos " l;lenator BROWN. And the pay has gone up quite a bit.
have along with the monitonng of enforcement and the like. -, Ms. BERRY. Oh. 

And they do everything from ad campaigns to .a systematic . _:aenator BROWN. We would be delighted to have you back. 
of educational campaign, bringing people together. There s. BERRY. I love Colorado. 
sorts of things that can be done. So I have thought for a Ion 

t; .enator BROWN. Well, we loved having you there and I know you 
that we ought to focus more of our attention on education, . t every now and then. ' 
would urge my colleagues to do so, and I would urge the co • a. BERRY. I do, 
to think in terms of how we might be advised to do that. nator BROWN•.But I hope yoll: never hesitate to come back. YouSenator SIMON. If I may give. you an assignment, Dr. Berr.y~. e many good fnenda at the university. 
right now un?I :you are reaut~orized you have to say ~Y 1 a. BERRY. Thank you. 
come along with 1s an .excellent idea. nator BROWN. I W~t t~ ask you to comment on how we takeMs. BERRY. Excellent, excellent, Mr. Chairman. [Laughter.] next step in the civil nghts area. That is not to suggest thatSenator SIMON. Yes. battle oyer opening doors is over. It is not. The challenge isSenator BROWN. Even I say that about your ideas. [Laughte!fi more difficult now because the bigotry that still exist is moreSenator SIMON. Give me some statutory language that you . e. 
like'to see. . t I want to elicit from both of you any. thoughts that you have Ms. BERRY. OK. . . regard to the ~nds ?f things we. c~ do as a society and thatSenator SIMON. In order for the Commission to feel an ob •. can do as the Civil Rights Comllllss1on to expand opportunity. to do more in this area. 

to so ~any people w~o would love to, for example, be inMs. BERRY. OK _ge of their own life, be m charge of their own business whoSenator SIMON. ~nf.art of your mission. ~most overwhelmed by regulatory barriers. They ar~ notMa. BERRY. Cert Y, Mr. Chairman. 
•s, they are not lawyers, tliey are not professional lobbyists Senator SIMON. All right. Commissioner Anderson, do you, know how~ work through the bureaucracy. They feel limited to comment on this?

Mr. ANDERSON. I would, Mr. Chairman, because on the fi vemment, m effec~, with the hurdle~ 'Ye put up for small op­
. ons and small busmesses. I hope this 1s something you havethat I joined the Co~mission, I felt tha~ t~at w~ one of o 

riding concerns that 1t must be an overriding pnnciple that . ed on, and that you have some thoughts or suggestions for us 
dress because the changing demographics tliat you allud~d se part of ~e effort to expand opportunity in the civil right~ 
are going to change even more dramatically in. the next 2 must be to lift the burden of government regulation and tax-
are something which we have to face, and .I think the Co 
because. it has the opportunity to reflect and study these • BERRY. Well, I will comment after Commissioner Anderson 

, use I know he has already thought about this. 
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Mr. ANDERSON. Thank you. Yes, Senator. What you have j • • 
said I think was repeated to us through several days of he . 
in ~ur Los 'Angeles hearings from minority businessm~n . 
women in South Central Los Angeles. And without p~eJud .. 
where the Commission is going to come out on some specifics, . 
cifically responding to your question, I think that most assur 
our report coming from those hearings are going to address t 
questions directly. 

We have several members of the Commission who are. very.,.
cerned about that, have been for a longtime, and _I think Y . 
going to see specific kinds of recom:inendations conung from 
the very near future about precisely this question. : 

Ms. BERRY. Well, let me answer it for myself. ~ have tho. 
about this a gre;1t deal. I used to have deba~s with a pr~.fl .. 
over at George Mason whose name is Walter Williai:ns, who 1s 
much interested in removing licensing regulations, bE:en some . 
in Da~is-Bacon, and we have had debates about all this stuff. 

And I have thought about it for a number of years. I think· 
things without even waiting until the Commission i:epo~,
I should not do but I will do. I think that first there is a difti .. 
between licensi~g and regulation .that is beneficial and ~eeded­
licensing and regulation which is just burd~nsome and m. the;' 
And I teach about this when I teach legal history about how . 
ing and regulation got started. 

Part of it is it creates monopolies. I mean that is part of . 
happ.ens so that there are barriers to entry of peopl~ w:b.? , 
like to be entrepreneurs and the l~e. T!:1-at kind of lic~nsing 
regulation ought to be abandoned. L1censmg and re~lation, t1 . 
ample, that says that no one can take out lD:Y appendix unl~ss­
are a surgeon, I sort of like that. But lic~smg and re~ation-_ 
says somebody cannot have a push cart or do somethmg to 
a business and other things, I think that is just unnecess · . 
tape, and I know how it got started and I know what the 

~ ~ d ISo that would be my first answer. e secon an~wer 
give is I have long thought, when I used to run education pro 
in the Feaeral Government, that for people who do not go to .. 

• when they get out of high school, that w~ ought to have som~, 
of program to provide loans, grants, advice for people who w . 
start up, to start businesses or to _do something, _or the:y have 
and they cannot get capital for it because their faJI?lY d 
have any money or something. They have got a go~d id~a. 
me that was just as important as. ha'1ng stu~ent aid pro . 
people to go to school, which I think 1S very important, and ,,. 
I support. : 

Senator BROWN, Yes. . h .. • 
Ms. BERRY. And I have also thought that the Eng~is s 

England where tliey have had for a longtime this idea of 
grants to people who are on welfare, loans, so ,that they c 
up businesses, that all of these are ve_ry_ useful ideas, an~ 
gather opportunity which is a provisio;11 ~f so~e capital ... 
needed, and on the other hand, if ther~ is .lic~nsmg and re . 
that ought to be removed and has a discnmmatory effect m · 

: es because it particularly burdens certain categories of people, 
·.~at that ought to be looked at, too. 
·, Senator BROWN. You know I, eve!'Ybody, I suspect, relates to 
·: eir own _experienc~. When I worked for a living, I worked for a 
; eat packing operation. 

_: Senator SIMON. f.!e you telling the people of Colorado you are 
;not working for a hvmg here now? . 
·.• Senator BROWN. Well, the product that Congress produces is not 
;,only more ethereal but I suspect less nourishing as well. [Laugh­
',ter.] 
\ But the business of proces!'!ing meat, we had so many regulations 
•. at all the small operators simply went out of business. It was not 
;because they were not competitive or productive or efficient. There 
• e scales of economy, and Congress has virtually regulated all 

all operations out of business. The regulations were so devastat­
g, and some of them were simply a bureaucratic mandate. 
I mention this not only because your Commission has great pres­
e, but because it also· has a sensitivity to government barriers 

, at could be removed. I think expanding opportunity in this way
uld receive bipartisan support. 
I would like to make one last comment with the hope that it 

ould strike a chord with you and that you would reflect on what 
uld be done in that area. I was fascinated, during a visit to 
'ngapore, with their way of dealing with public housing. 
. They have a program that is called a provide.nee furid. It is like 

• social security. Botµ. the employee and employer donate to it, 
'. d it is set aside. It is a little larger than ours in terms of dona­
. ns. But it allows people to tap th:at money for a couple of things 
.. ~t we do not. One is for emergency health care, They also allow 
• • ens to utilize the fund for· their down payment on their first
• chase of a home. 

• Ninety to ninety-five percent of their people own their own home, 
·: d what would be public housing projects in the United States are 
• • vately owned homes. There is an income threshold level. If you
• wealthy, you cannot take your money out of the fund for that. 
. t if you are of a moderate or low income, you can use your 
oney that is in the fund for a down payment. The impact it has 

getting someone their own home is just phenomenal. The prob­
s that we have in public housing projects simply do not exist 

. Singapore where people own the homes themselves. 
. This is just one way of tapping capit~. There are other ways to 
. with this access to capital proolem in both job opportunities 
. d business opportunities as well as home ownership. I hope you 
. think about this because it goes right to the heart of the ques­
n of ac.cess ~d opportunity in society. If there is new language 
u need to respond to in this area, let us know. But I hope that 
u would reflect on the things we can do that would open up ac­

. s to. job opportunities, business opportunities, home ownership 
. d in other areas, that are different than our current approach.
do not know what Senator Simon thinks, but my own impression

• that what we have done in the wa_y of public housing has not 
rked very well. We need to think of new ways to expand oppor­
'ty. 

," Ms. BERRY. Yes. 
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Senator SIMON. I thank you. Let me just add, too, and we 
just bombarding you, and then we are going to run off before 
can s11.y anythin?.. Two things, one as I saw in the British publi 
tion "Economist, ' a reference to the last overt racism mthe Uni 
States being our designation of athletic teams. This is not a h 
issue, but symbols are important. We still, I would like to see 
Commission say something about having a. team called the W 
ington Redskins equating it with the Los Angeles Rams and 
Chicago Bears. I bear a few scars for having--

Ms. BERRY. I know that, Senator. 
Senator SIMON. I stood up against Chief Illiniwek at the Uni 

sity of Illinois. 
Ms. BERRY. Yes. 
Senator BROWN. Mr. Chairman, you are raising religious is 

now. [Laughter.]
Senator SIMON. But I think we demean Native Ameri 

through our use of these designations, and I would hope ma 
your Commission could say something about that. Second, be 
one of you, and I forget which one of you, mentioned teenage p 
nancies, two points here. Some years ago, I tracked teenage ·, 
nancies in counties in Illinois, and I found that in Alexander 
Pulaski counties, with a heavy black population but heavy u 
ployment, ;vou got a high teenage pregnancy rate. • 

I found m Pope and Hardin and I forget, a couple of other . 
ties that are almost totally white, but with high unemployme 
high teenage pregnancy rate. That unemployment and that tee. 
pregnancy rate go hand in hand. I mention tbi.s because I sa: 
stanling statistic the other day. If you are a woman and have • 
first child after the age of 20, 9 percent of those children in the 
tion live in poverty, 78 Jl.~rcent of those children born of.a tee . 
mother live in poverty. That really says that something is hap • 
ing in our culture, and I think wlien you tie that in with those ' 
employment statistics, it really means if we are going to really
opportunity to people, we're going to have to tackle the probl.
of poverty and unemployment. I hate to say on that note, we 
going to have to run over to vote now. We thank you both 
very much for being here. Our hearing stands adjourned. 

Ms. BERRY. Thank you for having us: 
[Whereupon, at 11:50 a.:m., the subcommittee adjourned.] 
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